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ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2013/83 

Aluminium Extrusions 

Exported from the People’s Republic of China  

Extension of time for decision regarding accelerated 
review 

 
Customs Act 1901 – Part XVB 

 
On 2 July 2013, the Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) published a 
notice announcing the initiation of an accelerated review of the current 
anti-dumping measures in respect of certain aluminium extrusions exported to 
Australia from the People’s Republic of China insofar as they relate to new 
exporter Guangdong Jinxiecheng Al. Manufacturing Co., Ltd. 
 
A full description of the goods is available in Anti-Dumping Notice No. 2013/57, 
which is available on the internet at www.adcommission.gov.au 
 
The Commission has now completed this accelerated review and reported its 
findings and recommendations to the Minister for Industry (the Minister) on 
23 September 2013.   
 
Subsection 269ZG(3A) of the Customs Act 1901 (the Act) provides that the 
Minister must make a decision within 30 days after receiving the Commission’s 
report, or if the Minister considers that there are special circumstances that 
prevent the decision being made within that period, such longer period as the 
Minister considers appropriate. 
 
The Minister considers there are special circumstances that prevent the 
declaration being made within that period.  These include:  the complexity of 
issues surrounding the accelerated review, the transfer of responsibility for the 
anti-dumping system to the Industry portfolio and the recent appointment of the 
Hon Ian Macfarlane MP as the Minister on 18 September 2013. An extended 
period is required in order for the Minister to properly consider the findings and 
recommendations contained in the Commission’s report.   
 
The Minister has, under subsection 269ZG(3B) of the Act, given public notice 
stating that he will take such longer period as he considers appropriate in the 
circumstances. 
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Enquiries about this notice may be directed to the case manager on telephone 
number (03) 9244 8243, fax number (03) 9244 8902 or email 
operations3@adcommission.gov.au.   
 
 
 
Scott Wilson 
Acting National Manager, Operations 
 
30 October 2013 


